PCA-CIRcular

Central Indiana Region

September 15,1971

OFFICERS

President: Michael Robbins

2307 West 79th Street Indianapolis, Ind.-46260

Te1: 293-1600

Treasurer: Jim Sandifer

7159 Tousley

Indianapolis, Ind.-46250

Te1: 849-2098

R.R. 1-Box 383A

Te1: 873-3431

Vice Pres: John Carmack

R.R.2 - Box 409 Carmel, Ind.-46032 Tel: 846-2881

Secretary: Eugene Dodd

8225 Conarroe Road

Indianapolis, Ind.-46278

Te1: 293-4644

CHAIRMEN

Activities: Michael Cooper Membership: Charles Munsell

7425 N.Irvington Ave. Indianapolis, Ind.-46250

Te1: 849-3508

Newsletter Editor: Mrs. Eugene (Joan) Dodd

Zionsville, Ind.-46077

8225 Conarroe Road

Indianapolis.Ind.-46278

Te1: 293-4644

1971 CALENDAR

OCTOBER 22: FUN RALLY, SAMDIFERS, 7:30 P.M., starting point TBA next month.

NOVEMBER 19; ANNUAL DINNER & ELECTION OF OFFICERS, Indiana Gun Club, further details next month.

December: Nothing definite, yet!!!

WELCOME, NEW MEMBERS!!!

Mr. & Mrs.(Marilyn) Michael T.Dugan,II 1101 Peoples Bank Building

Indianapolis, Ind.-46204

Te1: 636-4469

1970 914, Yellow

Mr. & Mrs. (Ruth Ann) Martin Carver

1521 Dorchester Drive Bloomington, Indiana-47401

Te1: 812/ 339-0357

1969 911E, Green & 1971 911S, Brown

AUGUST FUN RALLY-HOSTED BY MUNSELLS

was place of tending to been and light at

Twelve cars were entered in the Fun Rally on August 29 and the results were as follows:

1st: David and Patricia Harris

2nd: Mike Simmons and Ellen Clift

3rd: Phil and Sue Allgood

4th: Georgeanna Tutrow and John Carmack
5th: Tom Farnum and Angela Matthews

Good Sport Award: (For lowest score for on time

Small trophies were awarded the first three places. Three other prizes contributed by Kline Porsche/Audi were also awarded.

The rally finished with beer and snacks at Munsells, where bumper pool, darts and ping-pong completed the event.

Other participants were Mike and Marilyn Dugan, Tom and Wanda Spall, Mike Robbins and Jeanne LaBrier, Jim and Liz Chamberlin, Mike and Kristine Brumback and Jim Sandifer and his son, Eddie.

Ed note: Understand that it really was a "Fun"Rally, sorry most of "Team Decrepit" missed this event. We were at Grattan, Michigan, doin our racing thing! Mike Cooper and Gene Dodd trophied but Wilbur Zobbe DNF'd the first lap when something broke internally. Mike Robbins still is represented on our banner with a small gray cloud over his 904. Mike Cooper made two trips to Blackhawk Farms last weekend to get a finish. Mike and Sharon drove home when the car broke in practice Saturday and drove back again Sunday morning, after emergency repairs courtesy of team mates Zobbe, Dodd & Cooper. That's about 1200 miles of highway driving to do about 20 laps of racing-+ that my friends, is DEDICATION!!!

POST-EDITORIAL

Editorials are, by nature, provocative, emotional and opinionated. My most recent excercise in spleen-venting (August Issue) surely fitted this description. I'm chagrined to admit that it was all the familiar "teapot tempest" that occurs whenever communication depends upon interpretation. As you probably read in the minutes of the PCA Director's meeting published this month in Pano, that \$100.00 grant voted to the regions was for the purpose "of assisting each Region in making distribution of its newsletter to other Regions, to PCA National Officers, and insofar as the Region may benefit, to others." This generous assistance differs vastly from the compulsory exchange I thought we were being ordered to initiate. The PCA-CIR Board discussed this windfall and decided to accept it gratefully, if not gracefully, and utilize it in the spirit intended. It is clear that the use of this gift will not compromise, or greatly alter, our established procedures. I'll not apologize for expressing an opinion but I do regret that I didn't get my information straight before I popped off.

Joan Dodd

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING

At 8:00 P.M., on September 13,1971, Mike Robbins hosted and presided at at meeting of the Board of Directors of PCA-Cir. Attending were Mike Cooper, John Carmack, Gene Dodd, Charles Munsell, Georgeanna Tutrow, Will Zobbe and Joan Dodd.

Mike asked for Board reaction to the suggestion for the October Fun Rally, planned by Sandifers, to be held on Friday, October 22, in the evening. Subject to Sandifers' approval, the suggestion was favorably received.

A discussion concerning an ammendment to the by laws of CIR resulted in the proposal of the following change in Article IV, Section 4-Privileges, to read as follows: "Members in good standing shall be entitled to all the privileges of the Region, except that honorary members shall be entitled neither to vote nor to hold elective office." This proposed change will be published in the October newsletter and will be subjected to a vote by the members at the annual meeting.

A Nominating Committee of Cooper, Tutrow and Robbins was appointed to provide a slate for the election of officers to be held at the annual dinner meeting in November.

Board reaction to the proposed preparation of a Mational Membership Roster was generally unfavorable. No clear need could be determined and keeping the roster current appeared impossible.

Board members' opinions were divided on the propriety of host Region members' eligibility for Parade trophys and, as a result, no recommendations were offered.

Plans for the 172 IRP Autocross were discussed and Mike Cooper was asked to approach the track management about a tentative date and rental cost so that publicity could be initiated.

Mike Cooper informed the Board that the Indiana Gun Club would again be the site of the Annual Dinner on November 19. Further details were not yet available.

Georgeanna asked for opinions concerning a "conflict of interest" proposal which may again become an issue, after an initial defeat, in the Executive Council. This concerns Porsche/Audi employees, etc., holding offices and chairmanships in PCA. The Board qualified their suggestions to approve only "elective" offices for such persons.

President Robbins noted that a check had been received from the National PCA to assist in the circulation of our newsletter. General agreement was that there were "no strings" to this gift and acceptance did not compromise our established proceedure. Suggestions for its use included adding a few names to our mailing list, for printing cover pages, photographs, when available, postage for publicity for the Autocross and newsletter supplies as required.

and the company of th

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan Dodd, scty. to the

Secretary